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Victoria expands designated renewable energy areas under its 2025
Transmission Plan, increasing land coverage by 200,000 hectares and
raising projected grid connection costs to accommodate solar, wind, and
battery projects.
VicGrid, the state agency responsible for the plan, released the final
Transmission Plan to reflect growth in renewable energy demand across

Victoria Expands Renewable Energy Zones,
Driving Higher Transmission Costs

—



Victoria. The expansion raises the total area designated for renewable
energy development from 1.66 million hectares to 1.88 million hectares,
representing nearly 8 percent of the state’s landmass. The plan identifies
six onshore Renewable Energy Zones (REZs), along with the Gippsland
offshore/shoreline area, rather than nine as previously reported.

The expanded areas carry financial implications. Connecting these
regions to the electricity grid is projected to cost almost double initial
estimates, raising explicit concerns about the burden on energy
consumers and overall affordability. Government officials state that the
intended benefits include reduced reliance on fossil fuels and
strengthened grid reliability, but these remain dependent on actual
implementation and cost outcomes rather than guaranteed results.
Industry experts stress that maintaining cost discipline will be essential
to avoid unnecessary financial pressure on households and businesses.

Industry response has been mixed. Renewable energy developers
welcome the expanded areas, as they provide more capacity for projects
and increase investment opportunities. At the same time, sector
observers underline the importance of defined regulatory processes and
project timelines to ensure efficiency.

Community reaction has also been varied. Rural communities hosting the
new areas express concerns regarding land use, environmental impact,
and possible disruptions to local economies. Residents are calling for
stronger consultation processes and assurances that development will
respect community needs while delivering measurable benefits such as
jobs and infrastructure improvements.



VicGrid officials emphasize that the plan reflects consultation with
developers and stakeholders to balance technical feasibility,
environmental considerations, and social acceptability. The state
government acknowledges that implementing the plan will require
ongoing engagement with affected communities to address concerns
and build support based on clear outcomes rather than assumptions.

As Victoria advances its renewable energy transition, the Transmission
Plan highlights the complexity of scaling up infrastructure while managing
costs and community expectations. Clear planning and transparency will
be critical in meeting renewable targets while containing costs for
consumers.

In conclusion, Victoria’s 2025 Transmission Plan shows the state’s
intention to expand renewable energy capacity. By increasing the
designated area, officials aim to support long-term growth in solar, wind,
and battery storage projects. The main challenge lies in controlling
transmission costs, addressing community concerns, and implementing
projects effectively. The degree of success will depend on execution,
fiscal discipline, and measurable community benefits, rather than
projections alone.


